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United Way

William Joiner

Focus on Women

This week group leaders for the campus United Way Campaign
will be distributing pledge cards, explaining the programs of the
United Way, and pointing out that an easy way to give through pay-
roll deductions is available here.

Vice Chancellor for Administration and Finance William R.
Hamilton, Jr., is urging support for all the vital community mis-
sions of the United Way. Robert Brady, Hamilton's administra-
tive assistant, is helping to coordinate the campaign.

In past years UMass-Boston personnel have been generous to ap-
peals. This year, the campus volunteer workers are seeking
100 percent participation---in all the colleges, the academic and
support departments, and all around the campus.

Through payroll deductions a $2, $1, fifty cents or a quarter
weekly deduction will not help raise the funds necessary to carry
out the United Way tasks, but it is-a weekly reminder to yourself
that, indeed, you do care about helping others.

United Way agencies are many and varied, from Boy and Girl
Scouts to legal aid, family counseling, the Red Cross blood pro-
gram, Salvation Army, and many more,

Hamilton and others are saying:

"Your help is needed. Please think about it. "

William Joiner has been appointed to the position of Coordinator
of the Veterans' Affairs Office and assumed his new duties on
November 3. As Coordinator, Joiner and the staff of the Office
of Veterans' Affairs will serve as liaison between enrolled veter-
ans at UMass-Boston and the Veterans Administration as well as
provide information about the University to various community
veterans groups. He is well prepared for this new position, as
he is a veteran and has been at UMass-Boston for the past three
years both as an adviser and recruiter for the Special Admis-
sions Office and as adviser in the College I Dean's Office. He
holds a B. A. in history from Southern Ilinois University and is
taking graduate history courses at Framingham State College.

Focus on Me!! written by Bobbi Ausubel, visiting lecturer, Theatre
Arts Department, will be performed here by the Caravan Theatre
Wednesday, November 6 at 12:30 p.m. The play, which had good
reviews last spring reopened for an eight-week run at the Caravan
Theatre, Cambridge with a new cast that includes two Theatre
Arts students, Joanna Temple and Sheila Greene. The play in-
volves an introspective journey on the part of a woman filmmaker
(Continued to page 2)
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